
From: Gibbons, Brian M. <BGibbonsj@sccourts.org>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 6/13/2018 8:07:29 AM
Subject: Palmetto Boys/Girls State inauguration

Good morning! I am just confirming that Lt Governor Bryant will be able to join us this Friday morning in Columbia for the joint 
inauguration event on the Statehouse steps. We will be meeting with everyone in the rotunda around 10:45am. Thanks again! My cell is 
(803) 519-6406 if you have questions.

Brian Gibbons
Operations Director
Palmetto Boys State

Sent from my iPhone
~~~ CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE ~~~ This message is intended only for the addressee and may contain information that is 
confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, do not read, copy, retain, or disseminate this message or any attachment. If you have 
received this message in error, please contact the sender immediately and delete all copies of the message and any attachments.
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